IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY COMMITTEE







Irlam Community Centre,







Locklands Lane,







Irlam.







18th May 2006







Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.







       “

  ended: 9.00 p.m.

PRESENT:
Councillors Hudson, Hunt, Jones, Kean and Lightup

John Morley 


– 
Irlam Rotary Club

Bill Brock 


– 
Friends of Irlam Train Station

Jane McNulty 

– 
Irlam Writers’ Group

Sybil Norcott 


– 
Irlam WI

Mary Cherry 


– 
Local History/Over 50’s Group

John Shelley 

– 
Friends of Irlam and Cadishead Parks

Alan Graney 


– 
Over 50’s Group/Probus

Richard Abernethy

– 
Irlam Accord

G Marshall 


– 
Over 50’s Group

Reverend David Wheeler
–
St John the Baptist Church

Patricia Lever 

–
Irlam Community Centre

B Myles


} 
Salford Heart Care Support Group

J Wilson


}

Helen Darlington 

}
Health Improvement Team, Salford PCT

Debbie Kemp

}

Glynis Brown 

– 
Deputy Head Teacher, Irlam and Cadishead

Community High School

A Cranna 


– 
Salford Advertiser

Reita Sheehy

} 
Resident

Mrs Froggatt


}

Saeed Ali 


} 

Tom O’Reilly


} 

Leanne Nicholson

} 

Hayley Wagstaff

}

OFFICERS IN ATTENDANCE:

Judy Edmonds

–
Area Co-ordinator


Ursula Sossalla-Iredale
–
Neighbourhood Manager



Chris Trueblood

–
Community Development Worker



Holly Preston


–
Ranger, Environment Directorate



Amy Morris


– 
Sports Development, Salford Community

Leisure

Paul Anderton

}
Urban Vision



Trupti Patel


}

Claire Edwards

–
Committee Administrator

1. ELECTION OF CHAIR
John Shelley informed the Community Committee that he would not be standing for the position of Chairman due to personal reasons.  He thanked the Neighbourhood Manager and Community Committee members for all the support that he had received during the time that he had served as Chairman.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Richard Abernethy and Councillor Kean be elected as Joint Chairmen of the Community Committee for the municipal year 2006/07.



(2) THAT John Shelley be thanked for all the work that he had undertaken as Chairman of the Community Committee.

2. ELECTION OF DEPUTY CHAIR
RESOLVED:
(1) THAT this item be deferred for consideration at the next meeting of the Community Committee.



(2) THAT any nominations be forwarded to the Neighbourhood Manager prior to the next meeting of the Community Committee.

3. APPOINTMENT OF COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL
RESOLVED:
THAT Councillors Hunt and Kean, John Shelley, Richard Abernethy, Basil Pearson, Nancy Heap and Vic Palmer be re-appointed as members of the Community Initiatives Budget Panel for the municipal year 2006/07.

4. COMMUNITY COMMITTEE MEMBERSHIP
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that a nomination had been received for Richard Abernethy, who currently represented Irlam Accord on the Community Committee, to represent the Community Festival Committee.

RESOLVED:
THAT approval be granted for Richard Abernethy to represent the Community Festival Committee, rather than Irlam Accord, on the Community Committee.

5. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillor Mann, Ron Parker, Basil Pearson and Christine Sabinski.

6.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee held on 16th March 2006 be approved as a correct record.

7.
MATTERS ARISING – ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held

on 16th March, 2006, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 66(a) – Millennium Walkway (Locklands Lane to Farnham Drive)
Claire Edwards reported that Housing Services were awaiting quotes in respect of the erection of fencing/gating in the above area.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(b) Minute 66(d) – Tyre Recovery Plant at Partington
Claire Edwards reported that Salford City Council had not been consulted on the above application.

RESOLVED:
THAT information be sought as to why Salford City Council was not consulted on the above application and an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(c) Minute 66(e) – Potholes at Irlam Library
The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the land in question was not adopted highway.  Investigations had revealed that the Community Health and Social Care Directorate was responsible for the land, and a request had been submitted for arrangements to be made for the potholes to be repaired as soon as possible.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(d) Minute 66(g) – Traffic Congestion during Rush Hour
Trupti Patel referred to the request that had been made regarding the possibility of a tidal flow system, (two lanes for traffic travelling towards Eccles, one lane for traffic travelling in the opposite direction), being implemented to ease congestion during the morning rush hour.  She reported that a meeting would be taking place in the near future, involving local Councillors and officers from Urban Vision, at which discussion would be taking place in relation to this matter and other traffic issues in the area.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(e) Minute 66(h) – Derelict Sub-Station, Beechfield House Site, Cutnook Lane
Claire Edwards reported that information from the Community Health and Social Care Directorate had indicated that it was likely that the redundant parts of the building housing the sub-station would be demolished and that re-cladding and re-roofing would be undertaken to the remainder.  Planning approval would be required and negotiations would be taking place with United Utilities regarding cost sharing and safe working systems.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(f) Minute 66(k) – Traffic Signals at Fairhills Road
Trupti Patel reported that the above scheme was currently at a feasibility design stage.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(g) Minute 69(e) – Junction at Cutnook Lane/Moorfield Road
Trupti Patel reported that an investigation was in the process of being undertaken in relation to the request as to whether it would be possible for traffic calming measures, such as a mini roundabout, to be installed at the above junction.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(h) Minute 72 – Irlam Library – suggested replanting scheme for the area in front of the building
The Neighbourhood Manager provided details of the suggested replanting scheme, as follows:-

· Remove old metal fencing and replace with new all around, allowing access for mower.

· Soil and seed grassed area up to edge of land.

· Create circular rose bed in centre of plot.

· Plant bulbs for spring interest.

· Remove sign.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Community Committee was in agreement with the above proposals.

(i) Minute 73 – Liverpool Road Corridor
Trupti Patel referred to the problems that were being caused by cars being parked at the bottom of Moorfield Road, near to the TSB Bank, while drivers used the cashpoint or nearby shops.  She reported that the possibility of a lay-by being created, which would require the landowner’s permission, was currently being investigated.

The possibility of ‘Entrance’ and ‘Exit’ signs being erected, in order that a one way system operated when parking in the above area, was suggested.

Councillor Jones reported that a request had been made to the GMPTE for a lay-by to be installed at the bus stop on Moorfield Road in order to accommodate the Overground Link bus that was now operating in the area.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT consideration be given to the above suggestion regarding the possibility of ‘Entrace’ and ‘Exit’ signs being erected in the above area.



(2) THAT liaison take place with the landowner and with the GMPTE regarding the possibility of a lay-by being created in the above area.

(j) Minute 75 – Significant Developments in the Area – Licensing Applications
With regard to licensing applications for extended hours and other activities in the area, it was reported that the Licensing Department had indicated that it would not be possible for the Community Committee to be informed of any contentious applications that may be received, as officers were required to treat applications impartially and were, therefore, unable to draw attention to a particular application.

RESOLVED:
THAT a representative from the Licensing Department be invited to attend the next meeting of the Community Committee in order to (i) outline the changes that had taken place in the licensing laws, and (ii) discuss how the Community Committee could be notified of the details of applications that are received.

8.
CHAT MOSS
Councillor Jones reported that consultants were currently working on the production of a vision for Chat Moss over the next 10 years, for which the sum of £35,000 had been raised from Salford, Wigan and other development agencies.  It was anticipated that the document would be available by the end of 2006.

Councillor Jones referred to discussions that had previously taken place with Peel Holdings regarding the need to maintain and encourage farming on Chat Moss.  He reported that Peel Holdings had recently sold land to a local farmer who was intending to produce ’biofuels,’ which he would use to run his farm machinery.  If successful, he hoped to expand next year and the possibility of biofuels being purchased for City Council vehicles was currently being explored.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that a meeting with regard to Chat Moss was to be held on Tuesday 13th June 2006, at Irlam Council Offices, commencing at 7.30 p.m.

9.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED AT THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL HELD ON 2ND MAY 2006
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) the recommendations arising from the above meeting, and (b) the financial position statement in respect of the devolved budget, as at 1st April 2006.
The Neighbourhood Manager informed the Community Committee of a further application that had been received from Salford Community Leisure for the sum of £2,000 towards the provision of summer activities in the area.

Reference was made to the Ranger post, towards which the Community Committee had contributed the sum of £23,000, on the understanding that the post would be mainstreamed into the Environment Directorate’s budget from November 2006.  It was reported that the Environment Directorate had since indicated that, at the present time, an allocation had not been committed to the continuation of the post within their budget for 2006/07.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations arising from the above meeting with regard to the applications from (i) Lifelong Learning Partnership, (ii) Community Development Team, (iii) Cadishead Wesley Church and Community Hall, (iv) Irlam Athletic JFC, (v) Salford City Council (Customer and Support Services), (vi) Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee and (vii) Higher Irlam Young Over 60’s, be endorsed.



(2) THAT the financial position statement be noted.

(3) THAT the application from Salford Community Leisure detailed above

be approved.



(4) THAT the Director of Environment be informed of the Community

Committee’s request for everything possible to be done to ensure the continuation of

the Ranger post, given that the Community Committee had already contributed the sum

of £23,000 towards the post.

10.
IRLAM AND CADISHEAD COMMUNITY HIGH SCHOOL
Glynis Brown gave a presentation on Irlam and Cadishead Community High School – ‘An 11-18 specialist school in Business and Enterprise with Maths and Computing from September 2006,’ during which reference was made to the following:-

· School profile

· Child centred support

· Key staff to support pupil progress

· Progress at KS3

· Progress at KS4

· Specialist status

· ICT infrastructure

· Sixth Form – begins September 2006

· The future

It was noted that Irlam and Cadishead Community High School had recently been rated as the 10th most improved high school in the country over the last 3 years.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Glynis Brown be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.




(2) THAT the staff and pupils at the high school be congratulated on their achievements and wished every success for the future.

11.
ROAD SAFETY ISSUES IN IRLAM
Paul Anderton informed the Community Committee that, during a review of collisions across the city, the Cutnook Lane, Silver Street, Fiddlers Lane and The Crescent areas of Irlam had been highlighted as areas of concern, particularly as a large number of collisions had occurred involving children.  He (a) reported that a consultation exercise on road safety issues was to be undertaken in the above areas, (b) circulated a draft consultation document, which was to be distributed to residents, (c) explained that the results of the consultation exercise would be used in the design of a local safety scheme and, (d) indicated that, once the scheme had been designed, residents would be consulted again prior to any work being carried out in the area.

Councillor Lightup referred to requests that had previously been made for the grass verges on the Higher Irlam Estate to be made into lay-bys, and he suggested that this matter should be resolved prior to a safety scheme being implemented.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Paul Anderton be informed of any comments in respect of the draft consultation document on telephone number 0161 779 4865.



(2) THAT a meeting be held regarding this matter, involving local Councillors and other interested parties.  Anybody wishing to be involved in this meeting was advised to inform Trupti Patel at the end of the Community Committee, or to contact Paul Anderton on the above telephone number.



(3) THAT Paul Anderton be thanked for his attendance at the meeting.

12.
OPEN FORUM
(a)
Traffic Lights in Cadishead

Reference was made to an indication that had been given prior to the opening of the bypass that the sequencing of the traffic lights in Cadishead would be reviewed.

Trupti Patel indicated that this issue had previously been raised at a meeting of the Liverpool Road Officer Group and she agreed to find out whether action had been taken in relation to this matter.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel investigate the above matter and an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(b)
Silver Street Area
It was reported that problems continued to be caused by off-road motor bikes in the above area.

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that 12 hotspots had been identified in Irlam and Cadishead, which included the Silver Street area.  A number of proposals regarding fencing, barriers, etc., were in the process of being considered and details of the costs that would be involved were awaited, following which funding would need to be identified.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c) Cadishead Park
Reference was made to the improvements that had been undertaken to Cadishead Park, which the majority of members felt had made the park more inviting and attractive.

RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the Community Committee wished to thank and congratulate the team that had been responsible for carrying out the above improvements.

(d) Penry Avenue
A request was made for the potholes that were present on Penry Avenue to be repaired.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel investigate the above matter and an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(e)
Allotment Road/Nelson Drive/Prospect Road

Reference was made to the problems that were caused in the above areas by parents parking their cars inappropriately when dropping off their children at the nearby school.

RESOLVED:
THAT Trupti Patel check whether any further measures could be taken, such as additional road markings, etc., in the above area and an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(f)
Councillor Hunt
Councillor Kean welcomed Councillor Hunt back to the Community Committee following his year as Mayor of Salford.

RESOLVED:
THAT Councillor Hunt be congratulated on his year as Mayor and thanked for the work he had undertaken as an ambassador for Irlam and Cadishead.

13.
CHOOSING HEALTH IN SALFORD
The Neighbourhood Manager gave a presentation on the health issues that affected people living in Salford, which included smoking and obesity.  She informed the Community Committee that Choosing Health was a Government publication intended to promote healthier lifestyles.  A local version was being produced and members of the Community Committee were asked to make suggestions as to how the local community could achieve a healthier lifestyle and the assistance that could be provided by the City Council to help them to do so.

Helen Darlington provided some statistical information in relation to the Irlam and Cadishead neighbourhoods.  Committee members were asked to submit written suggestions regarding actions that could be taken to improve diet, promote physical activity and reduce smoking.

RESOLVED:
THAT the Neighbourhood Manager and Helen Darlington be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.

14.
HIGHWAY INVESTMENT PROGRAMME
Trupti Patel presented a report on behalf of the Lead Member for Planning which indicated that, for the first time, Salford City Council would be devolving a significant minor works budget to each Community Committee, which was to be spent on highway schemes, subject to them being consistent with the objectives of the Greater Manchester Local Transport Plan (LTP).  The report summarised the LTP objectives and, as only capital schemes qualified for funding, clarified the type of scheme that could or could not be financed.  The report indicated that it would be necessary for the devolved budget to be reviewed in light of (a) future allocations from central government and (b) the need for a formula to distribute the grant equitably.


Councillor Jones referred to the De Traffords estate, where many of the residents were elderly or disabled, and requested that consideration be given to the requests that had previously been received for the pavements on the estate to be repaired.

Councillor Jones reported that attempts were being made to persuade Peel Holdings to improve the condition of the roads that they owned on Chat Moss.  He requested that consideration be given to improvements being made to the condition of the roads leading to Chat Moss (Astley Road, Roscoe Road and Barton Moss Road).

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT a Working Group be formed, involving Councillors Hudson and Jones, John Morley, Bill Brock, Saeed Ali and Chris Trueblood, in order to consider projects that could be funded under the new devolved Highways Budget.



(2) THAT anybody else interested in being involved in the above Working Group inform Trupti Patel at the end of the meeting or contact Claire Edwards on telephone number 0161 793 3017.

15.
LIVERPOOL ROAD CORRIDOR UPDATE
The Area Co-ordinator presented a report from Ruth Shields, Economic Development Officer – Linear Corridors, which provided an update regarding improvements that were being undertaken in respect of Liverpool Road, Irlam and Cadishead, via the Liverpool Road Officer Working Group.  A map of major developments was in the process of being produced, a first draft of which was available at the meeting.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that the Community Committee wished to thank Ruth Shields for the work that she had undertaken in respect of the Liverpool Road Corridor.

16.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION
RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted:-

· Draft Village Activities & Evening Spectacular – Irlam and Cadishead Community Festival Bank Holiday Monday, 28th August 2006.

· Irlam and Cadishead Community Committee Newsletter – Spring 2006.

· Community Sports Development – Whit Half Term 2006 – activities for young people aged 8-16 years.

· Opening Doors Summary Leaflet – guide to involvement in housing services in Salford.

· Overview and Scrutiny Newsletter – Issue 5, March 2006.

· Overview and Scrutiny Alcohol Commission Questionnaire.

· Housing for people growing older in Salford – questionnaire.

· Salford Heart Care Support Group.

· Salford Women’s Aid Domestic Abuse Support Service – 0800 587 4761/

0161 736 0737.

· Free Black and Asian Summer School at the University of Salford – 10th, 11th and 12th July 2006.

· Safer Neighbourhoods Event – Wednesday 21st June 2006, 6.30 p.m., at Irlam Steel Social Club.

· What’s the big idea?  Friday 2nd June 2006, 9.30 a.m. to 12.30 p.m., at Swinton Park Golf Club.

17.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Thursday 20th July 2006, at St. Mary’s Church Hall, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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